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Dear Alumnae and Friends,

I can think of no better sign of a strong 
future for Holy Names Academy than the 
active and generous involvement of its 
alumnae community. The Academy is truly 
blessed with the leadership, commitment, 
and generosity of so many alumnae, from 
trustees to faculty and staff to the many 
volunteers. We could not do it without 
them. This issue of Columns celebrates that 
involvement, and recognizes the important 
contributions of our alumnae.

In so many ways, the alumnae community 
provides a sustaining anchor for the mission of the Academy and the vision 
of Blessed Marie Rose. Our alumnae understand the gift of being immersed 
in a supportive environment dedicated to empowering young women to be 
confident, creative, and compassionate individuals—independent thinkers, 
aware of the needs of others, and ready to make a difference in the world.

Our alumnae promote the mission of Holy Names Academy not only through 
their service and generosity, but also by offering direct encouragement to 
current and prospective students. Frequently, I hear from students about 
alumnae who serve as mentors and friends to them. As we prepare to 
welcome the incoming Class of 2022, I am so aware of the myriad of HNA 
alums who have already been a positive influence on these young women;  
I read of it frequently in their essays on admission applications.

Like many of you, my journey back to the Academy as an adult was motivated 
by my formative experiences as a high-school student. In the inclusive and 
supportive community of HNA, I gained self-confidence, strengthened my 
faith, and developed a commitment to service. I also was well prepared for 
college and beyond.

One of the greatest satisfactions in my position as Head of School is seeing 
the extraordinary work of alumnae—in their professions, families, and 
communities. Whether you reconnect with your school as a volunteer, 
employee, or visitor, know that you are forever at the heart of the mission of 
Holy Names Academy.

Sincerely,

Liz Eldredge Swift ‘71
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Lives of 
leadership  
and Service– 
to their  
alma mater

For an enviable number of 

women whose lives took shape 

under the dome, the oft-

repeated Holy Names Academy 

maxim, “a student for four years, 

an alumna for life,” is more than 

a proud boast: it is a way of life.

From teaching in the classroom 

and coaching the next 

generation of champions, to 

spearheading financial support 

and governing boards, right up 

to the overall guidance of the 

school, HNA alums maintain 

a proud record of lives of 

leadership and loving service—

to their alma mater and to future 

generations of young women.

Caitlin McClain ’01 (R) has coached crew at HNA since graduating from 
Loyola Marymount University in 2005. She became Head Coach in 2007 
and developed our Cougars into one of the most successful high school 
crew programs in the nation. Caitlin is also the Assistant Athletic Director.
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LEADERSHIP
Head of School and Principal
Liz Eldredge Swift ’71 began teaching 
at the Academy in 1975 and became 
Head of School and Principal in 1995. 
Through her vision, HNA has become 
one of the top Catholic high schools 
in the country, its graduates recruited 
by the nation’s leading colleges, its 
financial health sound, its faculty and 
staff intensely loyal, and its commitment 
to the SNJM charism alive and thriving. 
A round-the-clock champion of the 
Academy, Liz is frequently in her office 
working well into the evening hours or 
attending meetings throughout the city. 
Her passion and commitment to HNA’s 
mission is an inspiration to us all!

FACULTY, STAFF, and COACHES
Alumnae play a critical role in the 
day-to-day operations of the Academy, 
with 19 alumnae currently on faculty or 
staff: Sister Rosemary Perisich, SNJM ’56; 
Christie Sheehan Spielman ’68; Liz 

Eldredge Swift ’71; Julie Raney ’82;  
Lora Knight ’88; Rebecca Shope ’95; 
Abby Drake ’96; Cara Priestley ’97; 
Jennifer Hawes ’98; Aoife Gallagher 
Groppo ’00; Caitlin McClain ’01; 
Marianne Harris McGah ’01; Emily 
McKenzie ’01; Anna Wiggs Sebree ’01; 
Patricia Howard Cavanaugh ’03;  
Rebecca Sager ’07; Avery Haller ’11; 
Kendra Reiser ’11, and Kayli Schulz ’12.

Many alumnae also return to HNA to 
coach sports; this year, the Academy 
has 10 on its coaching staff: Caitlin 
McClain ’01, Emily McKenzie ’01, Molly 
McKeon ’05, Sophie Hummer ’10, Julia 
O’Connor ’10, Alexis Reichelt ’11, Natalie 
Mostello ’12, Sophie Reichelt ’12,  
Moira O’Connor Lenth ’13, and Emily 
Almeda ’15. In the past 12 years, 42 
alumnae have coached at HNA! 
Alumnae are also often found in the 
crowd cheering on our Cougars.

Board of Trustees
The policy-making body for the school 
has full responsibility for the fiscal 
strength of the organization. Alumnae 
have always served on the Board of 
Trustees since it was created in the 
1970s as an advisory body to the SNJM 
Sisters and evolved in 1985 into a 
governing board. 

Current alumnae Trustees are:  
Camilla Manca Tilford ’64; Sister Mary 
Slater, SNJM ’72; Celeste McDonell ’73; 
Cindy Oh Lohman ’80; Anne  
Read-Andersen ’82; Caryn Geraghty 
Jorgensen ’89; and Jennifer Bosa  
Sorensen ’00. Jeanne Marie McAteer  
Lee ’47 is an Honorary Trustee.

Alumnae Board
This year’s Alumnae Board is 45 
members strong — the most ever!  
Board members host alumnae events 
throughout the year, helping the 
alumnae community stay connected  

Continued

some of the many 
ways dedicated 
alumnae help the 
Academy fulfill its 
mission of educating 
future leaders:
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and engaged with each other and with 
the Academy. The extraordinary level of 
interest in the Alumnae Board is a true 
testament to the impact HNA has had  
on its students.

Current Alumnae Board members are: 
Sister Rosemary Perisich, SNJM ’56; 
Marilyn Marble Watterson ’60; Annette 
Lund ’67; Catherine Potts ’68; Kathryn 
Faille ’69; Barbara Read ’70; Trish 
Thoensen Coleman ’73; Annie Wickwire 
Delucchi ’82; Susan Wickwire ’85;  
Catherine Ervin Deckard ’86; Jessica 
Keuss Kreul ’88; Sarah Schwartz  
Beeson ’91; Jai-Anana Elliott ’91;  
MaryFrances Kindell Cruz ’94; Marell 
Jandacka Morel ’96; Erin Wicklund ’97;  
Celeste Reilly Dargent ’02; Jill Eagle ’02;  
Shontrana Gates-Wertman ’02; Christine 
Caasi Mencias ’02; Alissa Curda  
Roberts ’02; Elizabeth Coleman  
Davis ’03;  Jessica Gockel ’03; Maris 
Jager Grigalunas ’03; Allie Savio ’03;  
Megan Sherman ’03; Eva Strickland ’03;  

Michaela Dorres Terrenzio ’03; Anne-
Denise Faille ’04; Madison Pascua 
Helbach ’04; Meagan McDonald ’04;  
Joann Gulla Urtula ’04; Kelli Kapahua 
Vitale ’04; Sarah Yohannes ’04; Clare 
Eagle Spano ’06; Sarah Gudaitis ’07; 
Michaela Bromfield Withers ’07; Angela 
Bever ’08; Adriana Johnson ’09; Mary 
(“Jo Jo”) Bromfield ’10; Sarah Trapp ’10; 
Taylor Grady ’11; Anna Strickland ’11; 
Amina Kapusuzoglu ’12; and Keli  
Nelson ’12.

Parent Board
The Parent Board provides current 
school parents opportunities to get to 
know each other, keep in close touch 
with their daughter’s school, and 
support its mission. Every year, the Parent 
Board includes HNA alumnae.

This year’s members are Sandra Newton-  
Hinton ’83, Mary Gistarb Dawson ’84, 
Alisa Artis ’85, and DaVonna Nathan 
Johnson ’90.

Committees
Alumnae currently serve on many 
committees at HNA:
m	Development: Suzie Burke ’61, Camilla 

Manca Tilford ’64
m	Annual Giving Steering: Anne Read-

Andersen ’82, Clare Eagle Spano ’06
m	Planned Giving: Patricia Kelly 

Feltin ’56, Camilla Manca Tilford ’64,  
Nancy Sorensen ’69, Celeste 
McDonell ’73, Cristina Medina  
Bailet ’79, Anne Read-Andersen ’82, 
Tina O’Brien ’84

m	Marketing: Jo-Ann Pizzello Kelly ’66, 
Cindy Oh Lohman ’80, Nancy Barnes 
Schoeggl ’82, Jocelyn Webster ’01

m	Governance: Caryn Geraghty 
Jorgensen ’89

m	Finance: Nancy Sorensen ’69; 
Sister Mary Slater, SNJM ’72;  
Caryn Geraghty Jorgensen ’89

m	Building: Jennifer Bosa Sorensen ’00

Continued

HNA Alumnae Board
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Continued

1.	 Jen Hawes ’98, Academic Mentor/
School Counselor, is in her 10th year 
teaching the leadership course Peer 
Mentoring to seniors.

2.	 Alumnae participating in Career Day, 
April 2017. 

3.	 Abby Drake ’96 has taught Social 
Studies since 2014.

4.	C olleen Raney ’94 visited HNA to 
perform and discuss folk music with the 
American Folklore class.

5.	 A panel of HNA’s newest alumnae talked 
to current students about college life. 
(L-R): Abby Buchman, Liza Donier, Julia 
Meno, Jensen Antilla, Gabi Frank, Jordan 
Oakes, Sophia Miles, Halina Tracey. 

6.	 Julie Raney ’82 began working at HNA 
in 1991 and is currently the Assistant 
Business Manager.

Becca Shope ’95 has taught at HNA for 10 
years, including Biology, Physics, Chemistry, 
and AP Statistics.
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GIVING
Alumnae give generously, not only of 
their time, but also of their resources, 
enabling HNA to educate young women 
of all economic backgrounds. In 
2016-2017, an impressive 30% of total 
giving came from alumnae; 24% of 
active alumnae, or 1,700 donors, gave to 
their alma mater. HNA has 142 Named 
Scholarships, the majority of which are 
for student scholarship assistance. Of 
these Named Scholarships, 44% were 
established by alumnae, including the 
current 14 Class Endowments! Alumnae 
also help provide for the future of the 
Academy by naming HNA in their estate 
plans; 68% of current HNA Legacy 
Society Members are alumnae. They 
help support Deck the Dome and the 
CHEER! Auction; last year, alumnae 
accounted for about 10% of the attend-
ance at each event. Finally, alumnae help 
solicit gifts from others in the community, 

with 10 alumnae serving as leadership 
solicitors: Carmel Shaver Camerini ’56, 
Suzie Burke ’61, Camilla Manca Tilford ’64, 
Kate Osterfeld ’68, Mary Helen Carrosino 
Bever ’76, Cindy Oh Lohman ’80, Anne 
Read-Andersen ’82, Jennifer Bosa 
Sorensen ’00, Eva Strickland ’03, and 
Clare Eagle Spano ’06.

MENTORING
One of the many benefits of being a 
student and an alumna of Holy Names 
Academy is the access to an extra-
ordinary network of professional women. 
Alumnae are not only deeply loyal to the 
Academy but to each other and the 
young women who follow them. 
Alumnae regularly serve as mentors for 
current students and recent grads 
through everything from informal coffee 
meetings to job shadows and speaking  

at HNA in classes, on Career Days,  
or on Peace and Justice Days. Alumnae 
also mentor fellow alumnae who are 
beginning their careers. 
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Top: Class of 2021 students with alumnae 
mothers. Front (L-R): Christina Crow (Lisa  
Taube Crow ’85), Maura Switzer (Ann Pugel 
Switzer ’88), Amanda Mohn (Rita Dunaway 
Mohn ’82), Lais Fagerlund (Catherine Potts ’68 
(stepmother)), Kennedy Dawson (Mary Gistarb 
Dawson ’84). Back (L-R): Isabel Souza (Victoria 
Kohl Souza ’90), Kyndal Johnson (DaVonna 
Nathan Johnson ’90), Lauren Recasner (Karen 
Austin Recasner ’86), Alina Johnson (DaVonna 
Nathan Johnson ’90), Julia Causbie (Jean Hueffed 
Causbie ’79, Marilyn Gedda Hueffed ’53 
(grandmother)). Not pictured: Keeley Dockter 
(Meghan Smith ’95).

Bottom: Class of 2021 students with alumnae 
grandmothers or great-grandmothers. Front (L-R): 
Mara Collins (Sara Roberts Collins (dec.) ’44), 
Elizabeth Noe (Ann Morris Phillips 1899).  
Middle (L-R): Grace Collins (Sara Roberts  
Collins (dec.) ’44), Henrietta Larson (Victoria 
Nims Larson ’61), Clare Dempsey (Cairns Hartney 
Dempsey ’56). Back (L-R): Tess Forster (Helen 
Larsen Velling ’51), Claire Mattingly (Susan 
Hartney Mattingly ’59).

service
Hundreds of alumnae volunteer service 
to the Academy and to the community. 
Alumnae can always be found at HNA’s 
fall and spring Phonathons, and many 
volunteer at such HNA events as the 
Endowment Reception, Deck the Dome, 
and CHEER! Auction. Alumnae Board 
members have also volunteered to 
support various nonprofit organizations 
throughout the city, such as Jubilee 
Women’s Center, Food Lifeline, and 
Race for the Cure. For many alumnae, the 
commitment to service started while they 
were students at HNA.

LEGACY
HNA has a rich history of educating 
generations of families. Among HNA’s 
current 9th-grade class are 41 legacy 
students, those with a relative who 
graduated from the Academy. Eighteen 
of the Class of 2021 have mothers, 
grandmothers, or great-grandmothers 
who graduated from the Academy.

HNA has a 
rich history 
of educating 
generations 
of families.
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Of the 142 Named Scholarships, 
44% were established by 

alumnae, including the current  
14 Class Endowments.

In 2016-2017, 30% of total 
giving came from alumnae.

Alumnae currently 
coach Cougar sports.

68% of current HNA Legacy 
Society Members are alumnae.

HNA alums 
maintain a 

proud record 
of lives of 

leadership and 
loving service

In 2016-2017, 24% of active 
alumnae (1,700 donors)  

gave to HNA.

Alumnae Involvement 
by the Numbers

Alumnae currently serve 
on the Alumnae Board.

Alumnae are currently 
on faculty or staff.

Alumnae have served on the  
Alumnae Board since the 1970s.
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For the last 15 years, the Academy has 
hosted an annual reception at which 
current students receiving scholarships 
underwritten by HNA endowment 
funds can meet one-on-one with the 
generous donors who support 
endowment and with members of the 
HNA Legacy Society. 

 “We believe that you are a worthy 
investment in our future,” Jo-Ann 
Pizzello Kelly ’66 told the 95 young 
women—and more than 100 of their 
benefactors—gathered in the parlors in 
October for this moving event.

Jo-Ann and her husband, John, members 
of the HNA Legacy Society, established 
the John & Jo-Ann Pizzello Kelly ’66 
Scholarship Endowment four years ago. 
“John and I support Holy Names 
Academy because we know the 
Academy is focused on providing an 
outstanding Catholic education for years 
to come to a diverse group of young 
women who find our school a good fit.”

Endowment & Scholarship Reception

Scholarship Benefactors 
Meet the Students They 
Help Inspire

“Our 5,000-plus living alumnae 
continue their attachment by generously 
giving back,” Jo-Ann added, “so that 
you and the young women of our future 
will continue to have educational, 
athletic, community service, and social 
experiences that will make you and them 
the leaders of tomorrow.”

A gathering that began 15 years ago 
with 24 student recipients attending has 
grown to 90 students enjoying the 
opportunity to meet the benefactors of 
their scholarships. During the current 
school year, 32.4% of HNA students 
and their families have received more 
than $1.4 million worth of scholarship 
support.

This year’s recipient of the Janice 
Bakun Hyde and Patricia Gillingham 
Scholarship spoke to the gathering 
about her passion for community 
service. “Holy Names Academy took 
that passion of mine and helped form 
who I am today. I really appreciate the 
community of wonderful people here.”

What began as an assignment for  
this grant recipient in her Grade 9 World 
Cultures class grew into the inspiration 
for her ambitious plan to create a small 
library for an impoverished village in 
Uganda. She raised funds, procured 
books, and ultimately traveled with her 
mother to Uganda to oversee the library’s 
assembly and opening.

“I speak on behalf of all of the students 
when I say, we really feel supported and 
cared for by you all,” the student speaker 
told reception guests. “As I grow up, and 
soon leave Holy Names Academy, I plan 
on continuing to participate in community 
service to better this world. I will always 
look back at Holy Names Academy for 
everything it has taught me.”

Following the reception, the annual 
luncheon to honor and thank  
endowment donors was held—for  
the first time—in HNA’s new Mary 
Herche Pavilion.

Left: Patricia Hyde 
Gillingham ’49 and 
 the student speaker.

Right: Suzanne 
Martineau Banchero 
’64 and the grant 
recipient of the Class 
of 1964 Scholarship.
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Each Annual Giving season at HNA 
begins with a celebration for donors. 
More than 100 alumnae, current and 
alumnae parents, and current and 
former trustees gathered in September 
at Sand Point Country Club to launch 
the 2017-18 Annual Giving program. 
This year’s ambitious goal is $850,000. 
Annual Giving supports financial aid 
for over one-third of current students; 
enhances professional development 
opportunities for faculty, staff, and 
coaches; and maintains the historic 
1908 building.

Keynote speaker Karolina 
Pyszkiewicz ’13 is now—just four 
years post-graduation from HNA—
part of the Google Photos team in 
Mountain View, Calif. She credits her 
high-school alma mater for introducing 
her to computer science and providing 
her a head start into a career in the 
technology industry.

“With HNA’s guidance,” Karolina 
recalled at the reception, “I soon found 
myself in competitions, attending tech 
conferences, and applying to computer 
science programs and for my first 
internship at Microsoft.” With industry 
experience already under her belt, she 
won direct admission to the widely 
renowned Computer Science 
Department at the University of 
Washington.

Karolina believes the faculty were HNA’s 
special ingredient for her, cultivating 
her passion for math and science, 
building her confidence to try new 
things, and shaping the person she is 
now. “Donations not only fund projects, 
programs, and maintenance,” she 
told the Annual Giving donors, “they 
support the salaries for faculty and staff 
to make sure that Holy Names is hiring 
the best and brightest teachers.”

1.	 Keynote speaker Karolina Pyszkiewicz ’13, 
a Google engineer who first met computer 
science at HNA, joins Liz Eldredge Swift ’71 
at the Annual Giving reception at Sand Point 
Country Club.

2.	 Anna Belle Hayes and Pat Hayes (mother 
of Elizabeth ’20) enjoy the cool of a 
September shower outside the Annual 
Giving Reception.

As a proud alum, Karolina enthusiasti-
cally supports the Academy and hopes 
to inspire others. She has hosted 
industry events at Google Seattle for 
current HNA students and recruited a 
recent grad as a summer intern at her 
government technology start-up.

Karolina’s story emphasizes the 
importance of Annual Giving. In its 
truest form, the generosity of the entire 
HNA community nurtures nascent 
passions and enables students to  
dream bigger.

1 2

annual giving

Google This: Young 
Alum’s Rapid Rise in Tech 
Inspires Donors
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Good cheer filled the halls of Holy 
Names Academy in December at the 
annual Deck the Dome holiday 
celebration. A festive crowd of 400 
enjoyed great food and wine, with 
holiday musical performances from HNA 
students, as they mingled in the parlors 
and halls bedecked in holiday cheer.

We are extremely pleased to announce 
that generous guests and event  
underwriters helped set a new fund-
raising record for the event of more 
than $148,000. All proceeds from 
this year’s Deck the Dome celebration 
benefit HNA’s nationally renowned 
crew program with the purchase of new 

Deck the Dome 2017: 
A Most Wonderful Night

1.	 Marell Jandacka Morel ’96 and Maggie 
Seay Adams ‘96 enjoying the festivities.

2.	 Inger Thompson Frauenheim ’89 and her 
mother, Carla Peterson, peruse silent-
auction items.

3.	T he HNA Vocal Ensemble carols guests 
into the auditorium.

4.	 Patricia Kelly Feltin ’56 and Sister 
Rosemary Perisich, SNJM ’56 catch-up  
on the “best class ever.”

All photos courtesy VanHouten Photography, Inc.

4+ and 8+ shells, oars, GPS speed-
measuring devices, and additional 
equipment for HNA crew.

An annual highlight of Deck the Dome  
is the ceremonial lighting of the  
Dome to signify the start of the holiday 
season. Suzie Burke ’61 and Amina 
Kapusuzoglu ’12 served as the 2017 
Dome Lighters, having successfully  
bid for the honor at the spring 2017 
CHEER! Auction.

The Dorothy McBurney Fouty ’50 
Volunteer of the Year Award was 
presented to Anne Moran for her 
years of service and dedication to the 
Academy as a current and alumnae 

Get ready for HNA’s annual  
dinner and auction at Fremont 
Studios on Saturday, April 21. 
Proceeds will help create a heritage center in the Academy 
that will honor the Sisters of the Holy Names of Jesus and 
Mary and celebrate the rich history of Holy Names Academy.  
Join us for a fabulous evening!

To register and support Holy Names Academy at this lively 
event, visit http://holynames-sea.maestroweb.com/ 

Mark your calendars ! Deck the Dome 2018 / Saturday, December 1 
Registration will begin in September.

parent. Head of School and Principal 
Liz Eldredge Swift ’71 paid tribute to 
Anne’s exceptional leadership skills and 
her positive and enthusiastic service to 
the Academy.

1 2 3 4
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Phonathon Volunteers Reach Out

Many thanks to all the alumnae, parents, 
trustees, and HNA Student Ambassadors 
who helped make the 2017 Fall 
Phonathon a success! Our volunteers 
reached out to over 3,000 HNA 
alumnae, paving the way toward our 
Annual Giving goal of $850,000 for this 

Spring Phonathon  
Callers Needed

Join us for Spring Phonathon on 
March 4 and 5. Alumnae love to 

hear from their classmates, so 
grab a friend and join us for 
dinner, treats, and prizes! 

For more information,  
contact Avery Haller ’11: 

(206) 720-7828 or  
ahaller@holynames-sea.org.

John and Marie Cain

Eva Strickland ’03 (L) and Michaela Bromfield 
Withers ’07 call classmates.

school year. The entire HNA community 
is involved in reaching this ambitious 
milestone, including 100% participation 
by the Alumnae Board, Board of 
Trustees, and faculty and staff, as well as 
contributions from current parents.

2017 Fall Phonathon 
Volunteers
J e n n i f e r  B o u w e r ;  M i c h a e l a  B r o m f i e l d  
Withers ’07; Sr. Jocie-Rhea Chism, SNJM; Angela 
Collins; MaryFrances Kindell Cruz ’94; Celeste 
Reilly Dargent ’02; Kristi Edwards; Janelle 
Engley; Gerald Engley; Peggy O’Boyle Fine; Roy 
Foster; Dawn Friedland; Theresa Gallant; Aoife 
Gallagher Groppo ’00; Mary Herche; David 
Hiscock; Tricia Johnson; Lina Kramer; Renee 
Kutch; Brenda Lindgren ’97; Barbara  Mockett; 
Kate Osterfeld ’68; Jenny Pang; Mary Perisic;  
Sr. Rosemary Perisich, SNJM ’56; Diana Perkinson; 
Barbara Read ’70; Anne Read-Andersen ’82; 
Julia Reed ’05; Debra Ricard; Christopher 
Roberts; Melissa Rodriguez-Murphy; Stephanie 

Our daughter, Ann-Marie Cain Hunter, 
graduated from Holy Names Academy 
in 1999 and is now a Senior Media 
Planner in the Seattle office of Publicis 
Worldwide, an international marketing 
and media firm. In getting to know her 
Academy classmates and in serving on 
the Parent Board and later the Board 
of Trustees, I saw what a fine group 
of young women HNA students are. 
Without exception, HNA students 
graduate as confident, capable, and 
compassionate young women.

In volunteering at the Academy and 
becoming acquainted with faculty and 
staff, other parents, alums, trustees, and 
students, I saw how true Holy Names 
Academy is in adhering to its mission. 

Singler; Nancy Sorensen ’69; Clare Eagle  
Spano ’06; Christie Sheehan Spielman ’68; 
Malia Sterling; Eva Strickland ’03; Jeffrey Sullivan;  
Joan Sullivan; Bruce Taylor; Erin Wicklund ’97; 
Susan Wildermuth ’66; Jennifer Williams ’97; 
HNA Student Ambassadors

HNA Legacy society Spotlight

Joy and satisfaction:
True to its mission

By Marie Cain

These are such good people, and it’s a 
worthy school.

When it came time for my husband, 
John, and I to update our wills, it 
was a very natural and compelling 
decision for us to include the Academy 
as a benefactor. We know with full 
confidence that Holy Names Academy 
will put ours, and all the other estate 
gifts, to their best use in enhancing 
the school and advancing its mission. 
Because of the excellence and 
worthiness of the Academy, it gives 
us joy and satisfaction to know that 
we’re part of this school and the HNA 
community for the years to come.
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1. 	 The Class of 1956 gathered to 
celebrate 61 years of friendship with 
a four-day retreat at the Archbishop 
Brunett Retreat and Faith Formation 
Center at the Palisades in August.

2. 	The Class of 1977 celebrated their 
40-year reunion at Sebi’s Bistro on the 
evening of July 22, and continued with 
tea and a tour at HNA the following day.

3. 	The Class of 1987 marked their 
30-year reunion with dinner at Piatti 
Ristorante & Bar on August 19, followed 
the next day by a continental breakfast 
and tour of HNA.

4. 	Celebrating their 25-year reunion, the 
Class of 1992 gathered at Anderson 
School for dinner on August 12 and 
brought their families to HNA the  
following day for breakfast and a tour.

Class Reunions Held in 2017

5. 	Alumnae from the Class of 2012 
celebrated their five-year reunion on  
July 1 at Fremont Brewery.

6. 	For their 35-year reunion, the Class 
of 1982 (or, as they call themselves, 
the “Awesome Crew of ’82”) celebrated 
for three days! On Friday, July 14, 
classmates and significant others met at 
Queen Anne Beerhall, followed the next 
day by dinner at a classmate’s home. 
They concluded the reunion weekend 
with a continental breakfast and tour of 
HNA on Sunday, July 16.

7. 	 The Class of 1997 celebrated their 
20-year reunion with a weekend full 
of activities. They attended Romy and 
Michelle’s High School Reunion at the 
5th Avenue Theatre on Friday, June 23; 
enjoyed a night out at Rhein Haus the 

1

following evening; and celebrated  
at HNA with their families on Sunday, 
June 25.

8. 	To mark their 15-year reunion, the 
Class of 2002 held a family picnic at 
Lower Woodland Park on September 
23, followed by a night out for alums 
at T.S. McHugh’s. They concluded 
their weekend the next day with Mass, 
breakfast, and a tour at HNA.

9. 	Over 50 members of the Class of 
1972 gathered to celebrate their 45-
year reunion on August 12 at a private 
home in Magnolia. One classmate got 
married in Hawaii a month prior to the 
event, so the reunion had a Hawaiian 
theme, complete with a hula show 
performed by five classmates.

2

3 4
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Attendees enjoyed catching up with each other and attending the Young Alumna Community Service 
Award presentation and raffle in the auditorium, followed by tours of the new Mary Herche Pavilion. 

Young Alumnae 
Holiday Social 2017
The HNA parlors were filled with laughter and friendship on December 19, as alumnae from the Classes of 2008 to 2017 
celebrated the holidays at the Young Alumnae Holiday Social. The Class of 2017 won the prize for the greatest number of 
alumnae in attendance, and Theresa Edwards ’14 received the 2017 Young Alumna Community Service Award. 

Below, top left: Liz Eldredge Swift ’71 presents Theresa Edwards ’14 with the Young Alumna Community Service Award. 

All photos courtesy VanHouten Photography, Inc.
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Alumnae from many class years gathered on October 2 for Homecoming 2017. The 
evening started with a reception in the new Mary Herche Pavilion; alumnae then 
moved into the gym to cheer on the varsity volleyball team against Lakeside. An 
alumna even led cheers as the Cougar mascot! 

Homecoming 2017

1.	 The Cougar mascot encourages the 
crowd full of alumnae.

2. 	Julia Reed ’05 and Liz Fawthrop ’04 catch 
up during the pre-game reception. 

New Alumnae 
on Staff
HNA is pleased to announce the 
addition of three more alumnae to  
its staff: 

1

2

3

3. 	Eva Strickland ’03 and Annette Lund ’67.

4. 	(L-R): Annie McKeon ’09, Christen 
Heye ’09, Emily Halvorson Bosch ’09,  
Kayla Russell ’10, Kelly Nielsen ’10. 

1.	 Cara Priestley ’97, Planned Giving Officer
2.	 Kendra Reiser ’11, Marketing & 

Admissions Associate
3.	 Avery Haller ’11, Development Associate
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1930s
Eleanore Reilly Staiff ’35 recently 
celebrated her 100th birthday, and we 
had the pleasure of meeting her. Eleanore 
attended as a boarder for all four years of 
high school and loved her time at HNA. 
She shared many fond memories of her 
time under the Dome. Eleanor’s devotion 
to her faith is inspiring; she prays the 
Rosary daily. 

1940s
Rosemary Ann Branigan ’44 turned 
90 in 2016. She had fun getting together 
with four other 90-year-olds from the  
Class of ’44.

1950s
Doreen Foster Marchione ’56 
retired from Kirkland City Council and was 
inducted into the Kirkland Hall of Fame on 
December 14. 

Mary Margaret McLean Bouchard ’57 
is teaching and getting older. She says 
both are to be desired.

Mary Frances Buzard Coupe ’58 wrote 
for the Fall 2017 SNJM newsletter, “It’s 
hard to believe that next year, 2018, will be 
60 years since I graduated. My husband, 
Tom, and I were married one year later.” 
They raised six children in the house they 
bought in 1961 and still reside there.

Kathryn Krueger Brown ’58 married 
in 1962 and raised three girls and one boy 
in Seattle. She and her husband owned 
an aluminum-boat-building business in 
Ballard before retiring. They spent winters 
in Yuma, Ariz., for 10 years until she moved 
to an adult care home.

1960s
Melita Balzan Townsend ’60 is retired 
from nursing. She has one son and two 
grandchildren. Her interests are travel, 
horsemanship, island living, and her 
grandchildren.

Suzie Burke ‘61 and her granddaughter, 
Amina Kapusuzoglu ‘12, performed 
the ceremonial annual lighting of HNA’s 
historic dome during Deck the Dome 
2017. Suzie is a Class Representative, 
member of the Development Committee, 

Alumnae updates

Leadership Solicitor, and HNA Legacy 
Society member. Amina serves on the 
Alumnae Board and is a Class 
Representative.

Cheryll Gatter Sampson ’61 is semi-
retired in Florida, where she has lived 
since 1982. She works part-time for Florida 
Atlantic University and works in the library 
on weekends. She frequently attends HNA 
get-togethers in Seattle.

Germaine St. Pierre Korum ’63 has 
been honored by having a new community 
center in Puyallup named for her. The 
facility is being developed by Step By 
Step, a nonprofit that supports at-risk 
pregnant women. 

Diane Fujiwara O’Neill ’64 is a 
retired teacher, lives in Everett, and has 
two grandsons who live in Colorado. She 
attended her HNA 50th reunion three 
years ago.

Margaret (“Margie”) Gaffney ’66 and 
her sister, Veronica (“Bonnie”) Gaffney 
Cavanaugh ’68, recently connected 
with HNA Alumnae Board member 
Adriana Johnson ’09 at the National MS 
Society Office. 

1970s
Margaret Cunningham White ’76 
lives in Snohomish with her husband, 
Steve. They have four daughters. Margaret 
has taught in the Seattle Archdiocese for 
25 years.

1980s
Anne Read-Andersen ’82 success-
fully bid on naming rights for a crew shell 
during Deck the Dome 2016, and chose 
the name “Awesome Crew of ‘82” in 
honor of her class. The shell was unveiled 
during Deck the Dome 2017, with 
Anne and classmates Donna Wingfield, 
Annie Wickwire Delucchi, Nancy Barnes 
Schoeggl, and Julie Raney on hand to 
celebrate. 

Caryn Geraghty Jorgensen ’89 is the 
Managing Shareholder of the law firm Mills 
Meyers Swartling. Caryn was selected to 
Super Lawyers in 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 
and 2017 and listed in the 2016, 2017, Continued

and 2018 The Best Lawyers in America in 
the field of Commercial Litigation. Caryn’s 
firm recently received the Pro Bono and 
Public Service — Group Award at the 
2017 Washington State Bar Association 
Apex Awards for the firm’s outstanding 
commitment to service within the legal 
profession and the community-at-large. 
Caryn currently serves on the HNA Board 
of Trustees.

1990s
Bobby Wooten Bryant ’95 earned a 
Bachelor of Science in Marketing from 
The Stern School of Business of New York 
University (NYU). She directed the NYU 
Gospel Choir for three years, and in fall 
1998, joined the Grammy Award-winning 
Hezekiah Walker and The Love Fellowship. 

While still with the choir, Bobby began 
working at WABC-TV in New York  
as a Marketing Coordinator. She was 
promoted to Marketing Manager and 
Producer, then worked as an Account 
Executive, contributing to local-
sponsorship sales of marquee events  
on ABC-TV, including The Academy 
Awards, American Music Awards, ESPY 
Awards, and the NBA on ABC.

In May 2006, Bobby married her high-
school sweetheart, Ronald Bryant (O’Dea 
Class of 1995); they have three children: 
Taylor (9), Trey (6), and Londyn (2).

After residing in the New York Area for 
over 22 years, Bobby and her family 
recently relocated to Dallas, where she 
runs her own company, Taylor Made  
Event Planning and Consulting  
(www.TaylorMadeAffair.com). 

Tracy Hilliard ’95 received the American 
Public Health Association (APHA) Health 
Informatics Information Technology 
Award for Exemplary Leadership at the 
association’s annual meeting. 

Sonja Dorrance Jernstrom ’99 and 
her husband and two children began a 
round-the-world trip in June 2017 with a 
road trip from Seattle to Argentina. They 
drove down the Pacific Coast into Mexico 
and through Central America. Sonja writes, 
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1.	 Eleanore Reilly Staiff ’35. 

2.	C lassmates from the Class of 1982 celebrate 
the unveiling of the newly named crew 
shell, “Awesome Crew of ’82,” during Deck 
the Dome 2017. (L-R): Anne Read-Andersen, 
Donna Wingfield, Annie Wickwire Delucchi, 
Nancy Barnes Schoeggl, Julie Raney.

3.	 Doreen Foster Marchione ’56.

1 2 3
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4.	C aryn Geraghty Jorgensen ’89 accepts 
the Pro Bono and Public Service Group 
Award for her law firm. 

5.	 Bobby Wooten Bryant ’95 and her daughter, 
Taylor, during a recent visit to HNA.

6.	 Suzie Burke ‘61 and granddaughter, 
Amina Kapusuzoglu ‘12, at  Deck  
the Dome.

7.	 (L-R): Margaret (“Margie”) Gaffney ’66, 
Veronica (“Bonnie”) Gaffney Cavanaugh ’68, 
and Adriana Johnson ’09.

8.	 Germaine St. Pierre Korum ‘63 and 
her husband, Jerry, at the ribbon-cutting for 
the Germaine Korum Center for Women 
and Children.  
(Photo credit: The News Tribune)

9.	 Tracy Hilliard ’95 receiving the APHA 
Health Informatics Information Technology 
Award for Exemplary Leadership.
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“I’ll forever be grateful for Mr. Alvarado’s 
Spanish classes almost two decades ago; 
my rusty language skills have successfully 
helped us navigate seven countries (with 
several more to go!). It’s been a fascinating 
adventure—complete with all the ups and 
downs of traveling with small children.”

Regina (“Gina”) Paolucci ’99 is a 
Major Gifts Officer in the University of 
Washington Department of Intercollegiate 
Athletics. Previously, Gina worked as 
Director of Capital Support in the Athletics 
Department at Gonzaga University.

2000s
Camden Finney ’02 is the Senior 
Marketing Manager for the Mariners.  
You can follow her on Twitter under  
@CamdenFinney.

Elizabeth Knoff Floodeen ’04 is in her 
third year at the University of Washington 
School of Dentistry and was in the top 10% 
of her class, making the National Dental 
Honor Society. She continues to participate 
in music with Washington Wind. Elizabeth 
and her husband, Andrew, have a baby.

Ashley Miles Severino ’04 has been 
living in South Florida for the last five 
years and is currently the Coordinator of 
Graduate Business Programs Admissions 
at Florida Atlantic University in Boca 
Raton. She graduated with her Masters in 
Higher Education Leadership from Nova 
Southeastern University last June.

Elyce Opheim ’05 graduated from UW 
Medical School, and is doing her Internal 
Medicine Residency at Virginia Mason.

Hannah Pederson Van Woert ’08 
works for Amazon and was selected as 
creative lead for Amazon’s Treasure  
Truck, just launched in the United 
Kingdom. Hannah now lives in London 
with her husband, Corey, and dog. 

Sarah Schwisow ’08 entered Duke 
University last fall, and is studying to be a 
Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetist.

1.	C amden Finney ’02 on the job as Senior 
Marketing Manager for the Mariners. 

2.	 Megan Del Pozzi ’15. (Photo credit: The Beacon)

3.	 Hannah Pederson Van Woert ’08 and 
her husband, Corey, in Kensington  
Palace Gardens.

4.	 Deepa Liegel ’13 in New York.

Natalie Weiner ’09 is a Featured 
Columnist with Bleacher Report. Her 
articles can be found at: www.
bleacherreport.com/users/8107640-
natalie-weiner. She recently appeared  
on “People Talking Sports* (*And  
Other Stuff).”

2010s
Julia O’Connor ’10 and Sarah 
Trapp ’10 returned to HNA in September 
to surprise the College Planning Night 
guest speaker, Gary Ross, Vice President 
and Dean of Admissions and Financial Aid 
at Colgate University. Julia and Sarah are 
Colgate graduates, Class of 2014. Julia is 
pursuing a Master of Social Work degree 
at Seattle University and is the newest 
member of HNA crew’s coaching staff. 
Sarah teaches in the Seattle Public School 
system at South Shore School in the 
Rainier Beach neighborhood and is on the 
HNA Alumnae Board.

Emily Dauer ’12 is pursuing her Master of 
Fine Arts in poetry at the University of Iowa 
Writers Workshop.

Sarah McDonagh ’12 earned an 
undergraduate degree in English Literature 
from University of St. Andrews in Scotland 
and a graduate degree in Publishing 
from the University of Oxford in England. 
She currently works for the independent 
publishing house, Tule Publishing.

Olivia Ochoa '12 appeared on an 
episode of Jeopardy! on January 16. Olivia 
currently works at ACT Theatre as the 
Young Playrights Program Administrator. 
She previously lived and worked in 
Cleveland.

Deepa Liegel ’13 graduated with a 
degree in dance from the Meadows 
School of the Arts at Southern Methodist 
University and landed a spot with Limon 
Dance Company in New York City, where 
she began last fall.

Melissa Roth '13 graduated from Saint 
Martin's University with a degree in 
mechanical engineering and a minor in 
mathematics. Together with a business 
partner and a team of researchers, Melissa 
runs Off Planet Research, a business 
producing simulated lunar soil that will 
have the capability for on-site testing of 
lunar prototypes in the future. To read 
more about this work, go to:  
www.offplanetresearch.com. 

1
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3

4
Continued
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Margarette Glennon Higgins ’39
Rita Geis Caputo ’40
Sister Jane Ellen Burns, SNJM ’41
Frances Kain McJannet ’42
Sister Ilene Clark, SNJM ’43
Betty Furlong Miller ’43
Patricia Ash Fleishman ’46
Maryanne Shrauger Leahy ’46
Linda Rollin ’47
Monica Carey Zollars ’47
Marie Buzard Adams ’49
Isabel (“Blue”) Schmidt Brown ’51
Yvonne Beytebiere Peabody ’51
Jean Gill Troyer ’55
Jo Ann Markle Paulus ’58
Sister Celine Steinberger, SNJM ’60
Cesar Aquino, husband of Joy Apostol 
Aquino ’85; brother-in-law of Melanie  
Apostol ’88; uncle of Gina Garcia-Gibson ’06 
and Imani Apostol ’15
Alan Artis, Sr., father of Alisa Artis ’85; 
grandfather of Jordyn Tanaka ’08, Victoria 
Tanaka ’17, and Jocelyn Tanaka ’20
Louis (“Louie”) Carrosino, father of Mary 
Helen Carrosino Bever ’76; grandfather of 
Angela Bever ’08 and Alaina Bever ’12
Anna Pauline Denman, mother of Linda 
Denman O’Connell ’66
Wallace Fiore, husband of Marcia Dalton '64
William Fisher, father of Kaeli Fisher ’19; uncle 

of Charlotte Platt ’12 and Natalie Platt ’14
Maureen Mary Fitzpatrick, mother of 
Maria Fitzpatrick Simenstad ’69 and Philomena 
Fitzpatrick Heringer ’75
John Ghiglione, father of Mary Ghiglione 
Wiseman ’73, Leeann Ghiglione Du Pont ’75, 
Birdie Jane (“BJ”) Ghiglione ’78, and Diane 
Ghiglione Mott ’83
Gerald (“Jerry”) Goronea, husband of 
Anne Read ’66; brother-in-law of Claire Read 
Weiss ’68, Joan Read Reynolds ’69, Kathleen 
(“Katy”) Smith ’73, and Caroline (“Ki”) Read 
Morgan ’78; father of Liz Goronea and Leah 
Goronea
Steve Holzman, husband of Stacy Holzman-
Klima ’82; father of Madeleine (“Maddy”) 
Holzman-Klima ’16
Chuck Koreski, husband of Penny Meyer 
Koreski ’59; brother-in-law of Pamela Meyer 
Hamlin ’59
Michael Lynch, husband of Collene Sinclair 
Lynch ’68; brother-in law of Leanne Sinclair 
Bergford ’69, Michele Sinclair Butcher ’75, 
Jeanmarie Sinclair Hufty ’75, and Renee Sinclair 
’80; son-in-law of Maryhelen Kaufer Sinclair ’46
Flora Mascio, mother of Marcella Mascio ’69, 
Fiorella (“Fio”) Mascio D’Amore ’72, and  
Anna Mascio ’79; grandmother of Monique 
Mascio ’04

Colonel Arthur R. Masoero, husband of 
Sue Moore Masoero ’54
John McCannel, father of Shelby McCannel ’13
Darin Morrow, father of Lauren Morrow ’21
Frank Pennylegion, father of Emily
 (“Eep”) Pennylegion ’17; brother of Laurian 
Pennylegion-Stuart ’80, Mary Pennylegion ’81, 
and Michelle Pennylegion ’82; uncle of 
Madeline Flemming ’13, Edna Pennylegion-
Hurley ’13, and Molly Flemming ’16
A. Richard (“Dic”) Selin, husband of Rita 
Francois Selin ’55
Robert Edwin Seng, father of Julie Seng 
Huber ’70 
Lita Suafo’a, mother of Ashley Seni ’07 and 
Jordyn Seni ’09; aunt of Marissa Suafo’a ’18
Rosaleen Sweeney, mother of Rita 
Sweeney ’66 and Maureen Sweeney ’75; 
grandmother of Keilan Sweeney ’08
James Francis Toomey, father of Mary Jo 
Toomey Callahan ’68
Gloria Ursino, mother of Leanne Ursino 
Maas ’78 and Elizabeth (“Beth”) Ursino ’80
Roy Velling, husband of Helen Larsen 
Velling ’51; grandfather of Delaney Lindell ’13, 
Kaitlin Lindell ’18, Romy Forster ’19, Emma 
Velling ’20, and Tess Forster ’21; great-uncle of 
Gina Matteo ’07
Wayne Watterson, husband of Marilyn 
Marble Watterson ’60

The Holy Names Academy Alumnae Association 
prayerfully remembers these alumnae and their families:

Continued on page 24

1.	 Olivia Ochoa ’12 on Jeopardy!

2.	 Julia O’Connor ’10 (L) and Sarah Trapp ’10 
at HNA for a surprise reunion with Gary 
Ross, Vice President and Dean of 
Admissions and Financial Aid at Colgate 
University.

3.	 Melissa Roth '13 and business partner, 
Vince Roux. (Photo credit: Thurston Talk)

Megan Del Pozzi ‘15 is a junior at the 
University of Portland, majoring in social 
work. She is on the UP women’s rowing 
team and was selected as the female 
representative for the West Coast 
Conference. She attended the NCAA 
Student-Athlete Leadership Forum in 
Washington, D.C. 

Anisa Daher ’16 is studying civil 
engineering at Södertörn University in 

Stockholm, Sweden, and adventuring 
around Europe.

Caroline Malone ’16 recently published 
a beautiful article about her time at HNA, 
titled “An Open Letter of Gratitude to my 
High School.” It can be found at  
www.theodysseyonline.com/an-open-
letter-of-gratitude-to-my-high-school. 
Caroline is in her second year at George 
Washington University, studying Human 
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Brides and Babies

1

	 1. 	Christina Hartje-Dunn ’05 married Brian 
Herrera in the HNA chapel on August 19, 
2017. Christina is finishing her residency in 
Pediatrics at Northwestern University in 
Chicago and will move to San Francisco in 
July. Christina’s sister, Leslie Hartje-Dunn ’12, 
was her Maid of Honor. 

	 2. 	Lizzy Jennings ’04 married Keith Smith on 
August 26, 2017, in Seattle. They live in 
Lynnwood with many rescue dogs and cats. 
Lizzy, an attorney, is on the faculties of 
Edmonds Community College and Renton 
Technical College, teaching paralegal 
students. She also does estate planning  
and probate work.

	 3. 	Andra Amador ’12 married Nicolas Basil 
at Blessed Sacrament Church in Seattle on  
July 15, 2017. Andra’s HNA classmates in 
attendance included (L-R): Katie Burns, 
Angela Maccarrone, Michaela Smith, Raquel 
Cavazos, Olivia Fox, (Andra), Han Hoang, 
Elaina Ausbrooks, and Katie Rock.

	 4. 	Christina Fagan Perez ’01 and her husband, 
Jared, welcomed their third son, Francis 
James, on April 1, 2017. Francis is adored by 
older siblings, Lucia Josephine (4) and Elijah 
Edward (2). Christina and her family live in 
Vancouver, Washington.

	 5. 	Marites Bautista ’07 married Allen Almachar 
on May 27, 2017, at St. Anthony Parish in 
Renton. The wedding party included Matron 
of Honor Annie Bautista ’04 (sitting to right of 
Marites) and Kirstie Chan ’07 (far right).

	 6. 	Danielle Ferrell Richardson ’06 and her 
husband, Chase, welcomed their daughter, 
Joselyn Brynn, on November 24, 2017.

	 7. 	Pam Van De Weghe Chakraborty ’93 and 
her husband, Andy, welcomed their son, 
Alfred Zane, on October 25, 2017. Big 
brother, Arthur, was very excited to add 
another boy to the family.

2
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	 8. 	Emily Halvorson ’09 married Vance Bosch 
in the HNA chapel on September 9, 2017. 
Emily had three HNA alumnae in her  
bridal party: Aimee Ciez ’10, Megan 
Halvorson ’16, and Annie McKeon ’09.

9. 		C  ourtney Pease ’07 married Paolo Larano 
at St. Francis of Assisi in San Jose, Calif., on 
August 5, 2017. Many HNA alumnae 
attended; Christina Rogers ’07 was Maid 
of Honor, and Lindsay Meyer ’07, Kristin 
Egbert ’07, and Ashley Rose Costello ’01 
were bridesmaids.

	10. 	Heidi Safadago Fyall ’00 and her 
husband, Rob, welcomed their son, Tyson 
Robert, on November 12, 2017. Tyson 
joins big sister, Holly.

11.	  	Kathleen Carter ’06 married Christian 
Cardenas in the HNA chapel on  
September 23, 2017. The couple live in  
Los Angeles, where she works for a 
digital-marketing agency as the Senior 
Talent Acquisition Manager.

	12. 	Laura Snowden ’09 married Alvaro La 
Rosa in the HNA chapel on August 5, 
2017. The couple live in Chicago, where 
she teaches fifth-grade Language Arts at a 
Catholic school.

13. 	 Laura Lagreid ’94  (R) married Julie Melnyk 
in Las Vegas on March 31, 2017.

14. 	 Hayley Vanderwall ’07 married Danny 
Galver at The Golf Club at Newcastle on 
August 13, 2017.

15. 	N ikki Rice Malki ’98 and her husband, 
David, welcomed their son, Benjamin Lee, 
on March 31, 2017. Ben is the grandson  
of longtime HNA Maintenance Director  
Don Rice.

	16. 	Gerrie O’Leary ’04 married Zackrey 
Cunningham in the HNA chapel on July 
15, 2017. Gerrie is pictured with her sister,  
Jackie O’Leary ’01.

	17. 	Kate Sortun ’04 married Trent Wieburg at 
the University of Washington Center for 
Urban Horticulture on July 30, 2017. Kate’s 
bridesmaids were all alumnae from the 
Class of 2004. Pictured (L-R): Jessica 
Chapman, Kate, Nora Hawkins, Nicole 
Ericson Vickers.

8
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We have already seen where some  
of you are, and would love to see even 
more! Cut out the alumnae sign on  
the inside back cover, fill in your class 
year, take a photo with it, and e-mail it  
to the Alumnae Office at:  
alumnae@holynames-sea.org 

You can also download the sign here: 
www.holynames-sea.org/forms/
Alumnae/WhereInTheWorldSign.pdf

Check out some of the photographs we 
have already received! 

Alumnae updates

Services and Social Justice with a minor in 
Economics. She is involved in a variety of 
organizations on campus, including serving 
as the Undergraduate Annual Events 
Assistant with the Honey W. Nashman 
Center for Civic Engagement and Public 
Service. She planned the University’s 
annual MLK Day of Service and Leadership, 
which is one of the largest days of service 
on campus. She is a GWU community 
contributor for The Odyssey, and her articles 
are published weekly.

HNA alumnae attending different 
universities recently reconnected at the 
Grace Hopper Conference (world’s largest 
gathering of women technologists) in 

	 1. 	Sandra Jensen Heinzle ’69 – 
		  Buckley, Wash.

	 2. 	Marianne McClary Goebl ’79 – 		
		  Barcelona, Spain

	 3. 	Anisa Daher ’16 – Huddinge, Sweden

	 4. 	Ai Uchida Matsuzawa ’96 – Tokyo, Japan

	 5. 	Annette Lund ’67, Ann Conroy ’67, 
		  Peggy Fawthrop Ryan ’67, Jill Komiski  
		  McKinney ’67, Mary McElmeel  
		C  orbin ’67 – Palouse, Wash.

	 6. 	Mimi Krsak ’69 – Jordan River, Israel

	 7. 	Ann Huetter Johnson ’60 and two of 
		  her grandchildren – Washington, D.C.

Continued from page 21

Orlando, Florida: Elizabeth Smith ’14, 
Allie Frey ’15, Phebe Hinman ’15, 
Gladys Hilerio ’16, and Mackenzie 
Jorgensen ’16. Mackenzie wrote an 
article about the conference on Villanova 
University’s ICE (Innovation, Creativity & 
Entrepreneurship Institute) blog:  
www.villanovaice.com/2017/11/grace-
hopper-celebration

Katy Mockett ’17 plays soccer at 
Washington University – St. Louis. Katy’s 
goal and assist helped her team win 
their first-round game the NCAA DIII 
tournament. Washington University was 
the 2017 DIII national champions.

Where in the World Are 
HNA Alumnae?

	 8. 	Sonja Dorrance Jernstrom ‘99 and 
		  her husband and two children –  
		T  eotihuacan, Mexico

	 9. 	Madison Thomas ’15 – Morocco

	10. 	Lizzie Johnson Davis ‘08 and Sarah 
		  Johnson ‘10 – Buena Park, Calif.

	 11. 	Anne Read-Andersen ’82 – Kyoto, Japan

	12. 	Ashley Miles Severino ’04 and her 
		  daughter and dog – Miami, Fla.

	13. 	Debbie Gable Rich ’70, Jill Norris 
		T  urner ’70, Jeanne Harmon ’70  –  
		  Palm Springs, Fla.

	14. 	DeAnna Donaldson Burns ’03, 
		  DeAnna’s daughter, and Aimee  
		  Donaldson ’06 – Seattle

HNA alumnae at the Grace Hopper 
Conference. (L-R): Phebe Hinman ’15, 
Elizabeth Smith ’14, Allie Frey ’15, Mackenzie 
Jorgensen ’16, Gladys Hilerio ’16.
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ANNUAL ALUMNAE LUNCHEON
Saturday, March 3, 11 a.m.
Bell Harbor International 
Conference Center

Join us for this annual event, and 
reconnect with your classmates and other 
HNA alumnae. We will honor the 2018 
Distinguished Alumna, Christie Sheehan 
Spielman ’68, for Outstanding Service to 
the HNA Alumnae Community. There will 
be raffle baskets, merchandise, prizes for 
the class with the highest attendance, and 
an alumnae Vocal Ensemble performance. 
Reservations are required.

SNIFF SWIRL AND SIP 2018 – 
ALUMNAE WINE TASTING
Friday, March 23, 6 – 8:30 p.m.

Join us for an evening of wine tasting in the 
HNA parlors. Alumnae and HNA parents, 
friends, and family— 21 and over—are 
invited to attend. Attendees will receive a 
wine-tasting glass with an HNA logo (while 
supply lasts) and sample wines from four 
Washington State wineries: Parejas Cellars, 
Wines of Substance, Virtue Cellars, and 
:Nota Bene Cellars. Cheese, crackers, and 
fruit provided. Tickets are $20.00 if you 
pre-register and $25.00 if you pay at the 
door. Register online: www.holynames-
sea.org/Pages/Benefit/21

50/50PLUS REUNION
Saturday, May 19, 10 a.m.
Alumnae celebrating 50 or more years 
since graduation are invited to celebrate. 
There will be a Mass at 10 a.m. in the HNA 
chapel, followed by a luncheon in the 
Mary Herche Pavilion for the Class of 1968 
in celebration of their 50-year reunion, 
and a reception in the parlors for alumnae 
celebrating more than 50 years since 
graduation.

CHILDREN’S EVENT – 
MAGICIAN NATE JESTER
Saturday, June 9, 11 a.m.
Bring your children and grandchildren to 
see award-winning Seattle magician Nate 
Jester, who specializes in magic, mind 
reading, pickpocketing, and comedy. The 
event will include a show, balloon animals, 
photographs, and snacks. Tickets are $20/
child. Invitations will be e-mailed in April.
You can find out more about Nate here: 
www.seattlemagician.com.

Reunion Celebration for 
Anniversary Classes
Saturday, September 15, 10 a.m.

Anniversary classes celebrating their 5th 
to 45th reunions are invited to HNA on 
September 15 to mark the occasion (class 
years: ’73, ’78, ’83, ’88, ’93, ’98, ’03, 
’08, ’13). Catch up with your classmates, 
and hear and see all of the exciting things 
happening at HNA today. Invitations will 
go out this summer, so save the date, and 
consider planning an offsite component 
of your class reunion on the same day!

Upcoming events Share  
Your News
Did you graduate, move, study abroad, 
receive an award, get married, change 
careers, have a baby, start a business, 
get together with your HNA classmates, 
or do anything else exciting? 

Send your news and pictures to 
alumnae@holynames-sea.org.

Share Your 
Profession
With students: Speak at Career Day 
on Wednesday, April 18. Speakers 
from all professions are welcome. We 
are always looking to bring in new 
professions and perspectives! If you 
would like to participate, please contact 
College Counselor Megan Diefenbach 
at mdiefenbach@holynames-sea.org.

With alumnae: The Alumnae Office 
often receives inquiries from alumnae 
seeking professional connections with 
other alumnae. Please let us know your 
profession so we can connect you with 
alumnae interested in your field.

Stay 
Connected!

Follow us on Instagram: 
@hna_alumnae

Like our Alumnae Facebook page:  
www.facebook.com/HNAalumnae

Networking? Join our LinkedIn group: 
www.linkedin.com/groups/1801150

Update your contact information:  
www.holynames-sea.org/Alumnae/ 
#address-update
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Alumnae 
Events
Alumnae Luncheon
Saturday, March 3
Bell Harbor International 
Conference Center

Alumnae Wine Tasting
Friday, March 23
At HNA

50th Year/50PLUS 
Reunion
Saturday, May 19
At HNA

Children’s Event - 
Magician
Saturday, June 9
At HNA

Reunion celebration 
for Anniversary Classes
Saturday, September 15 
At HNA

Other  
Events
Spring Concert and  
Fine Arts Showcase
Friday, April 13
At HNA

Career Day
Wednesday, April 18
At HNA

CHEER! Auction
Saturday, April 21
Fremont Studios

Spring Musical:  
Emma! A Pop Musical
Thursday – Sunday, April 26 -29
At HNA

Please visit the HNA website for 
additional details.

Mark your  
CAlendars
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